
Medicaid Data Release – Special Education Students Only-Annual Notice 

If your child receives special education services and is also Medicaid eligible, District 430 can seek partial 

reimbursement from Medicaid for health services documented in your child’s Individualized Education 

Program (IEP). Medicaid reimbursement is a source of federal funds approved by Congress to help 

school districts maintain and improve diagnostic and therapeutic services for students. 

The reimbursement process requires the school district to provide Medicaid with your child’s name, 

birth date and Medicaid number. Federal law requires annual notification of our intent to purse this 

reimbursement opportunity. 

If you approve of the release of information to Medicaid, do nothing.  If you object to the release of 

information to Medicaid, now or at any time in the future, please state your objection in writing and 

forward it to the district special education director. 

Your continued consent allows the district to recover a portion of the costs associated with providing 

health services to your child.  Regardless of your decision the district must continue to provide, at no 

cost to you, the services listed in your child’s IEP.  

 


